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Annual General Meeting 

 

Ocean Park 

 

Sunday 27thNovember 2016 at 2:00pm 
 

AGENDA 

 

1 Attendance 

 

2 Apologies 

 

3 Confirm the Minutes from the previous Annual General Meeting held 

on the 22
nd

 November 2015. 

 

4 Business Arising 

 

5 Receive and consider the Committee reports, financial report, 

auditors report and any other report of the Committee for the year 

ended 2016 

 

6 Election of Officers for 2017 

• President 

• Secretary 

• Club Captain 

• All non-executive positions 

 

7 Setting of Club Fees for 2017 (see special business) 

 

8 General Business 

 

9 Additional business that may be dealt with at the Annual General 

Meeting 

 

. 
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Office Bearers –2016 
 

Executive Committee 
President Garry Weston 

Vice President - Seniors Vaughan Judd 

Vice President - Juniors Andrew Cracknell 

Hon Secretary Stephen Saywell 

Hon Treasurer Mark Dandridge 

Club Captain Chris Smith 
 

Management Committee 
Match Day Chairperson Vaughan Judd 

Assistant Secretary Julie Heycott 

Assistant Treasurer Terry Nutt 

Social Chairperson vacant 

Players Representative Anthony Allport 

Registrar Andrew Johnston & Ben Turner 

Hall Convener Lorrell Dandridge 

Canteen Coordinator Marilyn Saywell 

Ground Coordinator Barry Cavanough 
 

Other Club Office Bearers 
Licensee Andrew Cracknell 

Hon Solicitor Tom Ellicott 

Hon Auditor Andrew Webb 

 

Club Meeting Attendance Record 
 

 
 

Junior Sub Committee 
Junior Chairperson Andrew Cracknell 

Junior Vice-Chairperson Dylan Young 

Junior Secretary Scott Morgan 

Junior Treasurer  Sandra Fenukitau 

Junior Registrar  Peter Scott 

Canteen Manager  Cate Woods 
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Senior Coaches and Managers 
 

Club Coach Ron Davis 

Assistant Coaches  Mark Stone 

 Richie Aylett 

 Craig Duncan 

 Ray Wylie 

 

Senior Grade Managers Sue Joy and Rod Mercer 

 

Strength and Conditioning Bruce Wright-Smith 

Technical Support Chris Doyle 

 

 

Junior Coaches and Managers 
 

(143 registered players) 

 

U17’s Co-Coaches Kieran Smith and A Cracknell 

 

U15’s Coach Tod Sarten, Jordy Whitehead and Tristram Storm 

U15’s Manager Nadine Egan-Scott 

 

U12’sCo-Coaches Apollo Fenukitau and Isome Sofe 

 

U11’s Coach Chris Doyle 

U11’s Co-Coach Grahame Tresidder 

U11’s Manager D Young 

 

U10’s Co-Coaches Mick Roberts and Jerry Thomas 

 

U8-9’s C0-Coaches Vaughan Judd, Richard Lawson and Andrew Murray 

 

U7’s Co-Coaches Mark Woods and Rick Benson 
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President’s Report 2016 
 

 
 

 

Treasurer's Report 
 

This year was a big year for us both on and off the field.  With success on the field in both 

the Seniors and Juniors, which was very pleasing to see and all the coaches, managers and 

players should be congratulated for their efforts this year.  It was certainly very enjoyable 

watching the Rocks play throughout the 2016 season.   

As mentioned in my report last year each year brings financial challenges for us to run the 

club and ensure we provide the best possible facilities, services and amenities for our 

players, coaching staff, members and supporters, while also providing value for money for 

our Sponsors. 

 

This was the second year that we have not held our Sportsman’s Luncheon but it is pleasing 

to report that this was to a large extent offset this year by hosting a Cross-Fit tournament at 

Ocean Park which was a huge success and helped add to the our revenue, which had been 

lost through not holding the Sportsman’s Luncheon.  Hopefully we will continue to find 

opportunities like this to keep our revenues at the levels we need to ensure we can 

continue to be successful and sustainable in the future. 

 

Another pleasing aspect this year was the collective efforts and results around player fee 

payments.  There was a huge improvement in this when compared to last year and reflected 

I think a much better attitude and club culture.  So thank you to everyone involved here.  
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We do try to keep these player costs to a minimum but really need whatever fee we set paid 

as quickly as possible in the season to help our cash flows and ensure we can pay our bills 

when they are due. 

 

Our Sponsors are a very important part of our club as without them we could not operate.  I 

would like to express a big thank you to our major sponsors this year in Access Law Group, 

Andrew Webb Family & Business Accounting, Bellambi Bowling Club, Bellambi Hotel and 

Redlam.  We really appreciate the ongoing support these organisations give us, so thank you 

to Tom at Access Law Group, Webbie, Brendon at Bellambi Hotel, Garry at Bellambi Bowling 

Club and Rick Jones from Redlam (who became involved this year), for your support and 

hopefully this will continue for many years to come.  With the ongoing revenues we receive 

from our Signage Sponsors, Step Into Life and Probus these give us that certainty around our 

base revenues that is essential for any organisation.  Although we are lucky to have this 

loyal group of Sponsors we would welcome anyone who is interested in becoming a Sponsor 

of our great club.  We can certainly offer a lot to any potential Sponsor as we are a very 

prominent part of the Illawarra sporting community, particularly in the Northern Suburbs 

 

The major financial highlights for the year (apart from the previously mentioned Cross-Fit 

tournament), were again the great results we achieved through the revenue raised by 

hosting the Illawarra Dog Show in February and hosting of the IDRU Finals games which 

were well run events for our club.  A big thank you to everyone that helped out with the Dog 

Show and IDRU Finals also as these were successful only due to the hard work of many 

helpers. 

 

Again this year our canteen revenue was a mainstay for us.  Without doubt we are the 

standout club in the Illawarra in respect of our Canteen and BBQ facilities and continue to 

offer quality value for money food and refreshments on game day.  We are constantly 

complimented on this.  Marilyn and the canteen crew as well as the BBQ team do an 

excellent job every home game.  Thank you to Marilyn and everyone involved here, you all 

do us proud every home game.  Lorrell has again this year done a great job with the hall hire 

and we have seen the results of her efforts reflected in the increased revenues in this area 

of our Club’s Operations.  This year she received a lot of support from Julie Heycott as well 

so thanks to Julie for all your efforts here. 

 

This year saw us begin to implement the financial recommendations of our Club Auditor - 

Andrew Webb as passed at last year's AGM.  Our most significant accomplishment towards 

these was the consolidation of our bank accounts to one Institution the IMB, under the 

control of the designated Club Treasurer.  Previously these were held under 2 separate 

controlling entities being Seniors and Juniors which was not in accordance with the 

constitution nor best practice financial management processes for our club.  While there is 

still some way to go in the continuing improvement of our financial management practices 

this was a huge step in the right direction. 

 

My thanks to our Assistant Treasurer Terry Nutt who does most of the hard work involved 

and is very thorough.  Terry is across most aspects of our Club’s operations and really is a 

great club member, so thanks Terry for another great year.  I would also like to thank Sandra 

Fenukitau our Juniors Assistant Treasurer for her support with all things in respect of the 

Juniors accounts.  In some aspects it was difficult this year with the consolidation of the 

accounts but Sandra was always helpful and supportive and I really appreciated her 

involvement and input here. 
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I will cover off in more detail the various expense related items and revenue streams and 

their trends in the attached financial statements on a year on year comparison at our AGM, 

as there is not the space to do this in the context of this report. 

 

So in summary 2016 has been an enjoyable and successful year for us in many ways.  We 

still have some significant financial challenges ahead though, so there is still a lot of hard 

work to do.  I look forward to facing these challenges with your support and to an even 

more successful and enjoyable year in 2017.  

 

Mark Dandridge 

Honorary Treasurer. 

 

 

 

 

Woonona Shamrocks Rugby Club Inc 

Notes to the Accounts 
 

Accounting Policy 

The attached Income and Expenditure Statement has been prepared on a cash basis. 

Income is recorded only when received and expenses are recorded only when paid. These 

accounting policies are consistent with that of previous years. 

 

Outstanding Liabilities 

At the time of preparing this report all accounts received by me have been paid. 

 

Assets 

All payments for capital assets are expensed in the year in which the amounts are paid 

 

Honorary Treasurer 

Mark Dandridge 
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Woonona Shamrocks Rugby Union Club Inc. Annual Report – 2016   Page 9 

 

INDEPENDENT AUDIT REPORT TO THE MEMBERS 
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Coach's Report 
 

Planning for the 2016 season started for the coaching group in mid 2015.  Identifying the 

playing groups strength and weaknesses, designing an attack pattern / defence strategy, 

retaining players, recruiting players and physically preparing the playing group were all 

completed well before a whistle was blown.  The on field success this year can be attributed 

mainly to the willingness of the playing group to work hard and their acceptance to change. 

The coaching group also acknowledge the unconditional support from the committee. Every 

coaching aide and resource requested by the coaching group was made available. 

 

Personally I would like to acknowledge and thank the group of people that orchestrated the 

success this year. Craig Duncan, Ray Wylie, Rod Mercer, Chris Doyle, Marc and Sue Joy.  Your 

dedication and expertise are appreciated so very much.  I would like to make special 

mention and express my gratitude to Mark Stone and Richie Aylett for going above and 

beyond expectations.  Nothing was too hard for you.  I can honestly say the club would not 

have had the same success without the work done by Pebs and Richie this year.  Thank you 

both. 

 

Planning for 2017 is well underway.  We welcome Grahame Tresidder and Adam Potter to 

the coaching team in 2017.  I am pleased to inform that retainment of the playing group has 

gone very well and recruitment of new players is looking especially promising.  I look 

forward with anticipation for another exciting and successful season in 2017. 
 

Ron Davis 
 

Club Captain's Report 
 

It was an honour to serve as Club Captain for season 2016.  Minor Premiers in 1
st

, 2
nd

 and 3
rd

 

grade, IDRU Club Champions and Grand Finalists for 1
st

 and 2
nd

 Grade and so close to the 

biggest of prizes made it a season to remember. 

 

There are not many clubs that have achieved such success so quickly but Ron and the 

coaching staff have galvanized the club this year and credit must be given to them.  Starting 

in November was a masterstroke by the coaches and it certainly paid dividend in the fitness 

levels and execution of the game plan.  The organisation, detail and focus was clear from 

day one with everyone participating both on and off the field. 

 

My job is the conduit between players/coaches and the committee and it has to be noted 

the committee has been highly supportive of the players and coaching staff for season 2016.  

There is no doubt this made my job easier and assisted in the success that we had for this 

season. 

 

I’d like to thank Ant Allport and Marc Joy for their assistance throughout the year as players 

rep and social organiser respectively, both contributed to some of the social functions and 

organisation of the playing group. 

The 2017 season is underway already and it will be a more difficult prospect next year with 

every club looking to knock the club champions off but I’ve no doubt with the structure in 

place at committee, coaching and player level we will have another successful year. 
 

Chris Smith 
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Canteen Report 
 

The Canteen's  season kicked off early in 201 with the Dog Show on the 9th and 10th 

January.  A record number of entries and fine weather saw us hosting our most successful 

show to date.  A very busy weekend for all the club volunteers involved in helping out at the 

club for these two days. 

 

The Petersham Trial on 12th March gave us an idea of how busy this season would be.  Nine 

home games, the IDRU Final and the Grand Final Night at the club were all very well 

supported and the canteen sales reflected this.  The season wound up on 17th September 

with the inaugural Fittest on the Field, an event for Crossfit enthusiasts.  This was another 

top day at Ocean Park. 

 

Once again our loyal band of volunteers need a big thankyou for turning up to man the 

canteen and BBQ at all these events. 

 

Canteen Girls: 

Anne Phillis, Lorrell Dandridge, Pauline Tresidder, Julie Heycott, Dina Johnston, Barbara 

Hemmingway, Diana McDonald, Janet Traynor and Cheryl Nutt. 

BBQ Boys: 

Terry Nutt, Mark Dandridge, Barry Cavanough, Mick Walsh, Steve Saywell, Graham 

Tresidder, Alana Potter and Rowan Allnutt. 

Corona Bar: 

Ken Phillis, Graham McDonald and Mick Traynor 

 

A very special thanks to Anne, Kenny Nutty and Dando for always getting there early on 

game day to help set up the Canteen and BBQ, Ken for running the Thursday Night Bar, and 

my adorable husband Stephen for collecting the pies and bread on game day and all our 

cases of amber refreshments that are much needed for rehydration therapy during and 

after a tough game. 

 

Thanks to all our members and supporters for such a good 2016 season on and off the field.  

Looking forward to an even better 2017. 

 

Marilyn Saywell 

 

Hall Hire Report 
 

This year we held five weddings and a 90th birthday party.  We also had our usual bookings 

which, are Probus who have the hall on the first and second Tuesdays of the month.  Step 

Into Life who has the ground every week.  With Holy Spirit once again having there August 

Leadership retreat for senior students. 

 

The ground along the southern end of the hall has hosted two marquee wedding receptions, 

which were both lovely events, with the weather staying good for both of the receptions.  

January saw the two day dog show happen again.  February saw another wedding take place 

with this couple who booked the hall staying on to become part of the “Shamrock Family”.  

With Graham turning up each Thursday to assist the “Thursday Crew” and also help on the 
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BBQ each game day, while Diana has become part of the “Canteen Ladies”.   

 

March saw a wedding with a difference, with the majority of guests coming out from 

Ireland, who were very impressed with the location of our ground and the facilities we have.  

In May the “Shamrock Ladies” and friends hosted the Biggest Morning Tea, which once 

again was a financial success for them, as well as a lot of fun for the attendees. 

 

In November we have had two functions.  One being a surprise 90th birthday party.  Which 

by all accounts was a great day for all the family.  Also in November their was a surprise 

wedding held here, the guests thought they were going to an engagement party. 

 

 

A big thank you Marilyn Saywell, and the Thursday Crew for their assistance with moving 

tables and chairs in and out of the hall for each of these functions.  This year I have had help 

from Vaughan Judd and some new comers Jodie Burton, Kalem Smith and Josh Ah Tong.  

Thank you, you all did a great job for me.  A special thank you goes to Julie Heycott, who 

manages the function for me and sees that everything runs smoothly. 

 

Lorrell Dandridge 

 

Ground Coordinator Report 
 

Once again another season finishes and another starts.  Congratulations to all Senior and 

Junior players, coaches, trainers and managers for their success in the 2016 season.  

Thankyou all for your cooperation during the year and the care that you have taken with the 

field.  It is one of the better fields in the Illawarra and I hope you will continue to support 

the guys and girls of the Thursday Crew in the coming seasons. 

 

In the past couple of weeks the field and surrounds have been verter-drained, 110 tonne of 

topsoil spread and levelled, 20 bags of fertilizer have been spread and this with some good 

rain should ensure that the field will be in top order for 2017.  During the year we have 

completed the Security Fence around the ground, a new mower was acquired and a new 

electronic scoreboard was also acquired through the help of the Volunteers Grants scheme.  

The new scoreboard is a beauty making it easy for all to see what is going on and it was 

mounted and wired up by our volunteer group. 

 

I would like to pass on a big thankyou to our Final Fifteen crew.  Not one person has left or 

died over the past season so we are at full strength going into next year.  The crew has not 

stopped working since the Grand Final and we continue our efforts in this 52 week a year 

effort of continuous service to the club.  The crew comprises of Ken and Anne Phillis, Steve 

and Marilyn Saywell, Peter McAndrew, Mick Walsh, Garth Doyle, Peter Towers, Barry 

Johnston, Rowan Allnutt, Terry Nutt, Alan Potter, Mick Traynor, Terry Chessor, Graham 

McDonald, Grahame Tresidder and yours truly.  Also a very big thankyou to Helen Chessor.  

She bakes a variety of different cakes for us each week and these are much appreciated.  No 

wonder husband Terry maintains a strong bond with Helen as she is definitely a "keeper". 

 

Max Hobbs and Tony Crew are never in the 'limelight' but their financial support throughout 

the year helps us buy the fuel we need for our equipment.  This enables us to keep all 

aspects of the grounds maintained to the high standards that you have all come to expect 
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and appreciate.  If anyone else is interested in helping out with a donation it will be most 

welcome and appreciated. 

 

To all members of the best Rugby Club in the district thankyou for your support over the 

years and I wish you all well in the coming festive season and another successful rugby 

season in 2017. 
 

Barry Cavanough 
 

Match Day Programme 
 

We continued with our Match day Programme in 2016 thanks to the efforts of Stephen 

Saywell, supplying content and stories with Garry Weston looking after all the printing.  This 

is a very time consuming exercise for every home game but thanks to these two hard 

working members we were able to honour our commitment to our sponsors who support 

our club by advertising with us. 

 

Our Match Day Programme sponsors in 2016 were: 

 

• Mountain View Meats 

• Black Diamond Bakery - best pies going around! 

• Charter Chickens 

• Royal Thai Curry - best Thai in Woonona 

• Reay's Catering 

• So Chic - Hair Stylist 

• Ruby's on Bulli Beach 

• Woonona Eye Care 

• PWS Financial Solutions 

• Woonona Florist 

• Woonona Smash Repairs 

 

Kisane De Jong deserves special mention and a very big thankyou for the photos she took at 

all the games this season.  This made our programme all the more interesting as she 

captured many great Shamrock moments from all grades.  The contribution of Lauren 

Woodall from "Kiss the Sky" (creative media) and Brad Smith from "Colour Print Solutions" 

in preparing the cover for our Match Day Programme is very much appreciated. 

 

Marilyn Saywell 

 

Junior Report 
 

The 2016 season was a great success even before the semi-finals began.  We had an influx 

of players coming from other sports to give Rugby a go.  This bolstered our registered 

playing numbers from 100 to 143 with the Under 7, 10, 11, and 12 being the beneficiaries of 

these players.  This is a great help with the teams moving through the pathways rugby 

starting at seven aside in the U7 through to the 15 aside game at U12.  Great work by all 

who encouraged these new players to come along.  Congratulations to all our players’ 

coaches, managers, and supporters everyone conducted themselves in the appropriate 

manner on and off the field, home and away. 
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The U7 had almost enough for 2 teams giving the coaches a pleasing headache some weeks 

with everyone available.  It was good to see some of the younger ones starting to find their 

way around the field and contributing to the team.  Our older players backing up for the U8s 

and doing very well.  The U8, and 9s trained all season as a squad with all the 8s needed to 

help out each week for the 9s.  This was as bad later in the season as we had some extras 

come along helping out with numbers.   

 

Under 10's 

 

This was one of the teams to benefit greatly from our influx of new players allowing the 

coaches to have the luxury of a full reserves bench at their disposal, which at this age is 

great as they move onto the full field with 10m taken off the width.  The team did very well 

during the season only missing out on the semi-finals by 1 point. 

 

Best forward Finn Kiefer 

Best back Kyan Pickthall 

Most Improved Thom Davis 

Coaches Award Nicholas Meznaric 

Best and Fairest Evan Thomas 

 

Under 11's 

 

This was the team that had the greatest increase in numbers.  Playing a 12 aside game they 

ended up with 24 registered players and the coaches needed a roster for game day to 

ensure everyone got onto the field for their maximum time.  Great effort from the team and 

the coaches to get through the regular season without a loss, only to suffer their first defeat 

on grand final day. 

 

Best forward Jai Duncan 

Best back Blake Hasler 

Most Improved Charlie Masters 

Coaches Award Jack Pollard 

Best and Fairest Alec Rochaix 

 

Under 12's 

 

They had great numbers and played with great skill and passion.  They had the unfortunate 

trait of lack of size. We did have some bigger boys but some of the oppositions had many 

more. We were competitive in many games until the bigger teams wore them down. 

 

Best Forward Eamonn Dunning 

Best Back Jack Duffy 

Most Improved Xavier McMahon Sosefo 

Coaches Award Riley Vezgoff 

Rookie of the year Hamilton Tenkate 

Best &amp; Fairest Thomas Ah Tong 
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Second XV 

 

This team is a combination of the 14's and 15's age groups had two very definite divisions in 

the competition with some teams being totally 15s.  This division in ability won’t be as 

noticeable as we move further down the track.  Our boys, under the guidance of Jordy and 

co., often out skilled the opposition, but like the 12's, the lack of size paid its toll.  Mention 

must be made of the game where the opposition towered over the team and by half time 

the opposition had called non contested scrums, such was the commitment of the boys.  

This never says die attitude was evident all year even after some heavy losses. 

 

Most improved Alex Poscoliero 

Best forward Kane Rodwell 

Best back Pat Rochaix 

Coaches award Heath Robinson 

Best and Fairest Louis George 

 

First XV 

 

The competition involving the 16's and 17's was infinitely better than last year’s comp.  The 

standard of rugby displayed throughout the season was fitting of what are the boy’s final 

years of Junior Rugby.  Playing in a comp where on the day anyone could win, the boys 

made it to the grand final and managed to get over the try line 5min after full time to win 

over Campbelltown in a seesawing game. Well done. 

 

Most improved Cory Marshall 

Best Forward Will Smith 

Best Back Liam MacPherson 

Coaches Award Kieran Fowler and Bailey Antrobus 

Best and Fairest Nicholas Cracknell 

(Nicholas Cracknell was also awarded the Sue Smith award and Best and Fairest by the 

Illawarra District Rugby Union). 

Highest point scorer Blake Hasler 

 

Also a big thankyou to all the boys who helped out on game day refereeing Aaron and Kaine 

Rodwell, Harry and Isaac Devine, Nicholas and Benjamin Cracknell, Duncan Scott, Pat 

Rochaix, and Aiden Joerdens.  All of this would not have been possible without the help of a 

great bunch of people driving the committee. Everyone pitched in and get things done. 

 

Thanks to Sandra Fenukitau our Treasurer of 4years, who has done an amazing job over her 

time in the position.  Also Peter Scott who has been registrar over a difficult period with the 

ARU changing systems. Both are standing aside from their positions.  Jerry Thomas and 

Dylan Young are filling these positions and I am sure will do as well. 

 

A Cracknell 
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2016 Senior Club Awards 
 

Club Awards 

 

Club Person of the Year Stephen Saywell 

President’s Award Dave Smith 

John Higgins Award Marilyn Saywell 

Supporter of the Year Kisane De Jong 

 

Most Promising Player Iszak Lunney 

Most Consistent Player Jake Psaras 

 

First Grade 

Best and Fairest Luke Tonegato 

Best Forward Chris Smith 

Best Back Rhys Peters 

 

Second Grade 

Best and Fairest Jake Psaras 

Best Forward Ryan Della Vedova 

Best Back Jason Cavanough 

 

Third Grade 

Best and Fairest Kalem Smith 

Best Forward Richard Darlow 

Best Back Deejay Russell 

 

Highest Point Scorer Scott Tarasenko 

 

Games Awards 

100 Grade Games James Button 

 Kurt Davis 

 Scott Tarasenko 

 Andrew Webb 

 

Representative Honours 

Rhys Peters  NSW Cockatoos 

 Illawarriors 

 NSW Seven's 

 

Anthony Allport NSW Cockatoos 

 Illawarriors 

 

Tristram Storm Illawarriors 

 

Vincent Robinson NSW Cockatoos U20's 

 Illawarrior Colts 

 

Lachlan McKinnon Illawarrior Colts.  
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Club Membership 
 

Life members - (14) 
 

Roderick Gilmour Chris Filan (deceased) Scott McKellar Bruce Robey 

Patrick Ryan Grahame Tresidder Raymund Wylie Barry Cavanough 

Mark Dandridge Terry Nutt Ken Phillis Eon Chapman 

Kieran Smith Andrew Cracknell 
 

Life Subscription Members - (8) 
 

Brian Cooney Sean Filan Tim Filan Jeff Horne 

Frank Peterson Patrick Ryan Grahame Tresidder Raymund Wylie 
 

Non Playing Members - (69) 
 

Allnutt, Rowan Duncan, Craig Mc Donald, Graham Stone, Steve 

Aylett, Richard  Edwards, Carla McAndrew, Peter Taylor, Diana 

Aylett, Barry Egan-Scott, Nadine McKinnon, Doug Thomas, Jerry 

Benson, Rick Ellicott, Tom Mercer, Rod  Traynor, Mick 

Benson, Wendy Fenukitau, Sandra Nutt, Cheryl  Tresidder, Pauline  

Bowen, Matt Geary, Phil Owen, Dale Tresidder, Travis 

Burton, Jodi Heycott, Julie  Phillis, Anne  Turner, Ben 

Cleaves, Greg Heycott, Kyle Potter, Adam Turner, Kaine 

Cracknell, Megan Hutton, Brian Potter, Alan Wakeling, Tim 

Crewe, Tony Johnson, Barry Pritchard, Simon Watt, William 

Dalton, Caroline Johnston, Dina Saywell, Stephen  Weston, Sharne 

Daly, Brayden Joy, Marc  Saywell, Marilyn  Woodford, Joshua 

Dandridge, Lorrell  Judd, Vaughan Saywell, Nathan Woodford, Belinda 

Davis, Ron Kersten, Harry Scott, Peter Woods, Cate 

De Jong, Kisane Kiefer, Troy Smith, Claire Woods, Mark 

De Jong, Wayne Logan, Nick Smith, Peter Young, Dylan 

Dickson, Scott Lunney, Scott Stone, Mark  Young, Rosemary 

Duffy, Laurie 

Playing Members - (69) 
 

Ah Tong, Joshua Della Vedova, Ryan Mowbray, Dylan Scott, Brodie 

Afu, Tufui Manasc Edwards, Simon Neville, Brendan Shiels, Luke 

Allnutt, Toby Gauna, Maciu Newland-Martin, Kyle Simonka, Ian 

Allport, Anthony Hawkins, Tim Niubalava, Saiasi Simpson, Cameron 

Barton, Hayden Horne, Joseph Peters, Rhys Smith, Christopher 

Buaserau, Robaleibau Horne, Patrick Pike, Cheyne Smith, David 

Burns, Austin Johnston, Andrew Psaras, Jake Smith, Kalem 

Button, James Jones, Lachlan Quoyle, Mark Stephen, Tyler 

Campbell, Peter Linnenlucke, Andrew Ranitu, Amenatave Storm, Tristram 

Cavanough, Jason Lowe, Ben Reynolds, Nathan Tarasenko, Scott 

Chapman-Politis, Angus Lunney, Iszak Robinson, Taylor Tonegato, Luke 

Connor, Geoff Lunney, Tobias Robinson, Vincent Vuik, Liam 

Coso, Robbie Mackinnon, Lachlan Roche, Jesse Wallace, David 

Darlow, Richard Maher, Stephen Roqica, Romeo Webb, Andrew 

Davis, Kurt Mcdevitt, Xavier Russell, Dee Jay Weston, Garry 

Davis, Rory Mercer, Heath Sargeson, Casey Whitehead, Jordan 

Degarnham, Hagen Morris, Jesse Schoupp, Ryan Wilson, Ben 

   Wilson, Kyal 
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Shamrock Players Milestones 
 

400 Grade Games 

Raymund Wylie 434 
 

300 Grade Games 

Marc Joy 379 Josh Woodford 314 

Mark Stone 332 AndrewCracknell 312 

Adam Potter 331 Sean Filan 311 

Jordan Whitehead 331 RichardAylett 304 

Phillip Geary 315 Bryson Chinn 302 

Dave Wylie 315 Grahame Tresidder 300 
 

200 Grade Games 
John Dokter 287 Daniel Lynch 250 Peter Pilcher 223 

Brendon Schoupp 275 Scott Lunney 242 Phillip McQuiggin 218 

Jeff Horne 272 Kieren Love 241 Barry Horrell 216  

Brian Cooney 269 Bruce Ferguson 240 Dale Owens 214 

Peter Murphy 266 Laurie Duffy 238 Ross Beattie 210  

Rod Mercer 263 Kaine Turner 230 Stephen Stone 210 

Scott McKellar 261 Kieran Smith 232 Ian Harriman 202 

Glenn Hutton 259 Anthony Hyndes 228 Tony Crewe 201 

Rod Gilmour 257 Chris Reid 228  
 

100 Grade Games 
Stuart Roodenrys 195 Tritram Storm 135 Philip Harvey 114 

Mark Paterson 193 Chris Bradshaw 134 Dave Mayor 114 

Ron Davis 192 Frank Peterson 134 Travis Tressider 114 

George Osadczuk 185 Mathew Roodenrys 133 Shane Geloven 113 

Adam Large 182 Anthony Nutt 132 Stuart Stoneham 113 

Christopher Doyle 175 Mark Cutafuni 129 Kevin Crick 111 

Jason Bottin 173 Mark Biondick 128 James Tolhurst 110 

William Blanch 172 Ray McCauley 128 Peter Corbett 109 

Chris Filan 172 Simon Pritchard 128 Peter Craig 108 

Anthony Davis 170 Michael Gill 127 Rick Lindsley 108 

Brian Hutton 169 Andrew Harper 127 Robert Morris 107 

David Smith 163 Dean Hopkinson 127 William George 107 

Vaughan Judd 162 Todd Sarten 127 Chris Cleghorn 106 

Jeremy Barnett 161 Mark Dandridge 126 Steve Denning 106 

Cliff Whittacker 161 Mark Tarasenko 126 Rowan Melrose 106 

Ian Westwood 158 Gerard Magee 125 Dave Ronald 106 

Terry Nutt 156 Tony Archer 124 Andrew Webb 106 

Timothy Filan 154 Peter Campbell 124 Michael Arnold 105 

Paul McCormack 153 Harry Kersten 124 Mick "Capt'n" Smith 105 

Sam Clissold 151 Robbie Meijer 124 Aaron Warren 105 

Barry Aylett 150 Anthony Allport 122 Frank Kersten 104 

Phillip Hutton 150 Rick Nicholls 122 Barry Lowe 104 

Adam Rostirolla 150 Shayne Luck 121 Jeff Pickthall 104 

Col Gamble 149 Mark McConnell 121 Button James 102 

Garry Pymont 149 Jeffrey Charlesworth 120 Mitch Hammersley 102 

Nathan Saywell 148 Andrew Johnston 120 John McInally 102 

Ian Jones 143 Jason Grindley 119 Victor Thickness 102 

Brian Nutt 143 Ben Lowe 118 Kurt Davis 101 

Peter McAndrew 141 Jamie Pigram 117 Paul Mounter 101 

Ziebell Mark 139 Mick Smith 116 Griffiths Ryan 100 

Steven Baulch 138 Scott Tarasenko 116 Greg Ryan 100 

David Aylett 136 Peter Rowling 115 John Sargeson 100 

  Joerdens Jayson 114 
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IDRU Achievements 
 

IDRU Club Champions 

1986, 1993, 1994, 1995, 2001, 2004, 2007, 2013 and 2016. 

 

 IDRU Premiers IDRU Minor Premiers 
1st Grade 

1979, 1980, 1992, 1993, 1994, 1996, 2007. 1986, 1993, 1994, 1995, 1996, 2004, 2007, 2016 

2nd Grade 

1972, 1986, 1994, 1995, 1997, 1998, 2000, 2001, 2007 1978, 1993, 1995, 1998, 2001, 2004, 2007, 2016 

3rd Grade 

1978, 1994, 1995, 2002, 2009 1978, 1995, 2002, 2009, 2016 

4th Grade 

1983 

Colts – Under 20’s 

2013 2013, 2014 

Under 19's 

2000, 2001, 2005 2005 

Under 18's 

1981, 2006, 2007, 2008, 2009 1981, 2006, 2008, 2009, 2010 

Under 17's 

1992, 1999, 2002, 2016 1992, 1999, 2016 

Under 16's 

2006, 2010 1983, 1986, 2010 

Under 15's 

1997, 2013, 2015 1997 

Under 14's 

2007, 2008, 2009 2008, 2009 

Under 13's 

2011 1999, 2010 

Under 12's 

2006, 2010 2006, 2010. 

Under 11's  

2006, 2008, 2010, 2011 1999, 2001, 2008, 2010, 2016 

Under 10's 

2004  
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2016 IDRU Junior Competition Results 
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2016 IDRU Junior Competition Results 
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2016 IDRU Club Championship Table 
 

 
 

2016 IDRU Competition Tables 
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2016 IDRU Competition Results 
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2016 IDRU Competition Results 
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2016 Player Statistics 

 

 
 



Woonona Shamrocks Rugby Union Club Inc. Annual Report – 2016   Page 27 

 

 

 

2016 Player Statistics 

for Players with outstanding fees 
(the 2016 games are not credited to player stats until fees are paid) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2016 Player Statistics 

for Players who have helped the club out but have paid no fees 
(the 2016 games are not credited to player stats until fees are paid) 

 

 

 

 


